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Corvette Super Sports is a car club made up of Corvette owners with a passion for a fine
driving machine, with the goal to participate in and support auto-related activities, such as: car shows, auto-
crossing, rallies, drag racing, caravans, cruises, parades, etc. We support (N.C.C.C.) National Council of
Corvette Clubs, National Corvette Museum, several social, civic, and charitable organizations. CSS is
incorporated as a non-profit organization in the County of Orange, California.

We welcome guests to our meetings on first Tuesday of each month at 7:00PM at
"SIZZLER" Steak, Seafood & Salad Bar 1401 N. Harbor Blvd, Fullerton, CA 92835
(Harbor Blvd. at Brea Blvd.)

Corvette Super Sports Charities, By Marietta Darke: For many years, CSS has
been a major sponsor for our two main Charities; H.I.S. House Transitional Shelter and
CHiP's for Kids.

HIS House is a 4-6 month program for homeless men, women, and children to prepare for and
secure employment, education and permanent housing.

CHiP's for Kids began with an individual CHP officer that spread like wildfire within their
own departments. To reach out in the community to help abused, orphaned, and seriously
neglected children. Corvette Super Sports was introduced to Hillview Acres Children's Home
though our involvement with the CHP. Hillview brings hope through a safe therapeutic
environment, to help children regain trust, a place to heal and away from serious emotional
disturbances.

Through our volunteer and club events such as car shows, visits, work/clean up day, donations,
garage sales, Corvette Super Sports donated not only many hours throughout the year but also
monetary donations. HIS House and CHiPs, combined, have been recipients of $5000
each year.   We hope that this will continue with our SUPERSPORTS member’s efforts.

Appreciate your support.
As Always,

SAVE the WAVE
Marietta
CSS Charity Rep

Charity Donations

Corvette Super Sports was blessed during 2009 to have provided venues that attracted many
participants.  From our activities, we were able to donate to our charities as follows:
Hill view Acres            $3,500
His House, Placentia   $3,500.  In addition our members donated new pillows and cases at the end
of the year.
CHiPs forKids – Mattel Event donation $988

In addition to our sponsored charities, we also felt compelled to provide funding to other charities:
Alzheimer’s                $500
Counsel On Aging     $500



Our wonderful SurfCityGarage/CSS Show had the honor of Teri, Director of HIS House and CHiP's for
Kids PIO Officers Holmes and Ramirez, along with Maria from Mattel present to see first hand our hard
work and dedication that goes into providing funds for our two main charities. Teri and her husband
entered their car, and their picture has been posted on our website.
As Always,

Save the Wave,
Marietta
CSS Charity Chairman

Corvette Super Sports believes that it is our duty to participate in other Corvette Club’s
activities to support their charities.

Corvette Super Sports' Charities

These are the organizations and programs our members support ... because we believe in "giving back" to
the communities in which we live ... and drive ... our Corvettes.

Marietta Darke is CSS' Charities Representative

H.I.S. House
Homeless Intervention Shelter

P.O. Box 1293, Placentia CA 92871
714-993-5774

Visit "Charity's Closet" Thrift Shop

CHiPs for Kids and its support of
the Hillview Acres Children's Home

Club Liaison and CHiPS for Kids Coordinator: CHP
Officer Donnell Holmes



Who’s Who at Corvette Super Sports

Officers Board of Governors
President: Cindy Orrico Donn  Donna Stewart
Vice-President: Diane Wiest Jim Cooper
Secretary: Ginger Girvin Roger Bacon
Treasurer: Marge Huhta Ron DeBartolomeis
Newsletter: Geoff Girvin Vicki Kump
Webmaster: Doug Mariani Linda Norris
N.C.C.C.: Joe Orrico

Chairpersons
Clothing-Shirts: Shirley Jones Sergeant at Arms: Larry Farrell
Clothing-Jackets & Hats: Shirley Jones Trophies/Awards: Tom Cuccio
Socials: Geoff Girvin Dealer Rep: Ron DeBartolomeis
Charity: Marietta Darke Car Show Chairman: Roger Bacon
Raffle: Renita Glover
Meeting Hostess: Linda Norris
Membership/Hospitality: Donna Stewart

Banquet: Bert Wiest

Phone Committee Chairman: Donna Historian: Pat & Jan Works
Stewart

Don’t forget the Board Meeting on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM.  The meetings’ venue will
be changed each month to add variety.  Board meetings are open to all members.  We encourage you to
attend and welcome your comments pro and con.

Come to a board meeting and you too can be pictured here!

The July Board meeting was held at the G&G B&B (Geoff and Ginger’s House)



General Meeting
Tuesday September 7, 2010

Sizzler Restaurant – Fullerton, CA

Officers in Attendance: Cindy Orrico, Ginger Girvin, Geoff Girvin, Joe Orrico

Board Members in Attendance: Jim Cooper, Vicki Kump, Linda Norris, Ron DeBartolomeis, Donna
Stewart, Roger Bacon

The meeting was called to order at 6:55 by Larry Farrell. There was a quorum in attendance.

 While Cindy modeled her martini glasses that were a Bon Voyage present from Linda & Vicki,
she reported that all of the other 83 Corvette Pirates that went on the Alaskan Cruise had an
awesome time!  Next cruise – Caribbean in April!

 Joe made a motioned to approve last month’s minutes. It was seconded by Greg Glodery and
approved by all.

 Happy News:
o The car show is over!
o Ron and Karen’s kitchen remodel is almost finished.
o Bruce Romick finally retired.
o School is back in session.
o George McMullen was voted in as our newest member of the club – Congrats!.

 Upcoming Events:
Sept. 10 Homeland Security – Prado Gun Range  9:00am
Sept. 10-19 Diamond Valley Event
Sept. 10-11 Route 66 Rendezvous
Sept. 19 So Cal Rally
Sept. 25 Cruisin for the Cure
Sept. 25-27 Corvette Track Days   Spring Mountain/Pahrump, NV
Oct. 8-10 Wine Cruise – Paso Robles, Hearst Castle
Oct. 9 Taste of LaPalma Casino Night
Oct. 9 Placentia Car Show

 Donna introduced our guest, John Day, who spoke about events with the Marines.

 The club expressed an emphatic thank you to Donna for a great pool party.

 NCCC :
o Joe shared that many names of our club members were in this month’s Blue Bars for

obtaining their High Speed Licenses.  He stated that CSS is presently in 1st Place for 2010
for regional points  Again!  Go CSS.  Current standings for 1st Place Mens: Dave
Alicatore; Womans: Jennifer Spencer.

 Charities: Marietta invited our club to participate in the car show at Sunrise Senior Center Oct. 3.
She also explained that our club is a 501C7 Social Club.

 Robyne Camp announced that she has an Avon fundraiser.  She is selling stuffed tigers for $19.99
with a portion of the sale going to our club charities.



 Birthdays: Gary Plehn, Ginger Girvin, Karen D., Tim Girvin, Renita Glover, Michelle Boucher,
Larry Camp, Katie Kennedy and Larry Farrell.

 Anniversaries: Tracy and Linda Sanderson, Cliff and Michelle Owens, Michael and Kathy
Baddley.

 Newsletter: Geoff asked people to continue sending their own personal articles about our events
they have attended.

 New Business:
o Rick Miller gave details about LaPalma Casino night, Oct. 9. He proposed that our club

sponsor a table.  It was motioned that the club sponsor a gaming table for $150.  The
motion was seconded, voted on and approved.  The Treasurer will issue a check.  CSS
members will get member prices of $25 a ticket to attend. Two tickets will be included in
the CSS sponsored table.

o Ann M. shared that Sept.19, So Cal. is sponsoring a ralleye, starting at 9:00am at the block
of Orange.

Car Show Report:
Roger thanked all involved for helping to make the car show a tremendous success.  249 cars
registered.  Cliff and Michelle did an awesome job with the computerized registration. Art did an
outstanding job organizing 20 vendors along with Elaine pulling the water wagon. Greg parked the
cars.  The ladies sold many raffle tickets and Tom had fun walking around interviewing people
with his new microphone. Trophies were well received. JE Piston gave great support to the event.
The show was another successful event which will benefit our charities.  Marietta thanked Roger,
Jim and Tom for a job well done.

The next board meeting will be held Sept. 21 at Donna’s home in La Habra.

The meeting was adjourned at 8.25.

Respectfully submitted by:
Ginger Girvin
Secretary, Corvette Super Sports, 2010



Fall Season?  What Fall Season?!!!

Madam Pres

towns that the ship stopped at.  And at this point, I need to award myself a “Chicken Award”.  Joe really
wanted to take the Float Plane up to see the glacier…… but I “Chickened Out” and yes, now I’m sorry
after seeing the pictures.  And I also learned that our “Bill” that you pay at the end of the cruise would have
been much lower – and not from the wonderful foo-foo drinks that you can pay a pretty price for, but that
darn casino!  They just make it way too easy with that little credit card that you get to carry around to
purchase ‘anything’, including inserting it into the slot machine and push the button that says “Charge to
Room”  Oopps on me……heart stopped when I got the bill…….

Hopefully most everyone got at least one good vacation in this summer!  Schools opened up again and the
Halloween decorations are all ready out!  My favorite season!  Look out October General Meeting!!

CSS had our famous and dearly loved Car Show.  And once again, it was a huge success, thanks to all that
contributed in the effort to make the show happen.  Our car show is what makes CSS proud have charities
that we are close to and to make their lives a little easier and puts a smile on everyone’s faces when the
reward is presented to our charity representative.  Every club strives to support their own individual
charities; it’s all about giving while having a good time, because we are the fortunate ones to be able to
give the gifts.  The giving of ‘our time’ is a smile on a less fortunate person.  Nothing great was ever
achieved without enthusiasm and that is what CSS has!

Our club certainly never runs short of events to go to!  One was our own Donna Stewart had her annual
pool party, for which we weren’t able to attend, but I heard lots of giggles were heard throughout the
neighborhood!  We plan on making it next year, Donna, so don’t stop having them now!

Hello All!

It was 106 degrees here yesterday,
so….where’s fall?  Wow!  I’ve lived in the
Costa Mesa area most of my life and rest
assured, maybe my memory isn’t the best,
but I never remember any 106 degrees
before!  I guess you could call me a sissy
California girl!

Ah, but thinking of cool
weather…..Alaska….. our Alaska Cruise
was absolutely fabulous!  Cold for most,
wonderful for me!!  If you have never
been on the Alaska Cruise and have the
opportunity, I would recommend it.  The
scenery is just beautiful…… And I’m not
just talking about the food on the 9th Floor!
The color of the water, the green trees, the
icebergs at Tracy Arm Fjord, the little sea
towns that the ship stopped at..



There were several car shows to attend in September that I am confident that people enjoyed from many
clubs around.  This was a big month filled with NCCC meetings and birthday’s for Joe and I, so we are
going to have to listen to others fun stories of these events.

We were able to fit in our schedule, that we plan twice a year (just seems more than twice) is the Spring
Mountain Racing in Pahrump, Nevada.  This weekend was special because we had some special
appearances by Art Huhta and Chuck and Sue Rosen.  Please don’t ask them to tell the truth about
Pahrump.  It would ruin the excitement for others to give it a try…..   I will say that with the heat being
out on that asphalt, I gained 6 pounds from all the Gatorade that I drank.  Oh, almost forgot that now Art
and I have a standing challenge for every time we go to Pahrump…. (did you get that Art?)  There are 2
arcade driving machines that you can race against each other.  Our score is:  Cindy = 1; Art = 1.  That
means Art needs to go back and Chuck and Sue need to stay longer to see more of the town.  Oh, they did
see the town on the drive from the hotel, 3.4 miles down to the track!  Thanks for joining us; we really
enjoyed having you endure the parking lot with us.  We know the ‘experience’ will be in your minds for a
while!

I also know that Cruisin for a Cure was held while we were gone.   I’m sure there will be more explained
on this in our monthly newsletter.  Hopefully next year, we will be able to attend this huge, well loved
event.

On this end, I believe there were only 3 thoughts on the down side.  I found the flu, for which I didn’t
enjoy at all and my nephew, Travis, is now in Afghanistan and Joe’s son-in-law will be on his way this
week.  I wish the last two God’s Speed.

Again, we have several wonderful & fun events upcoming in the remainder of September and into
October…. Including Boo Day!  And Daylight Savings changes this year on November 7th this year.
I know I’m forgetting so many other issues to remind everyone of, but I think the heat is getting me and
our Newsletter Editor, Geoff, is pressuring me ‘not’ to write my own By-Line, so that he can.  Now to
me…. That can be scarier than Halloween itself!!

I ran across a few quotes I would like to share:  (They made me think…….)

“The ultimate test of a relationship is to disagree, but to hold hands.” (Alexandra Penney)
“When making your choice in life, do not neglect to live” (Samuel Johnson)
“Believe the best of everybody” (Rudyard Kipling)
“The same fence that shuts others out, shuts you in”  (Bill Copeland)
“I wish I was the first person to say all that is written above”  (Cindy Orrico)

I sign off tonight wishing everyone a safe, healthy and happy upcoming October.  And please = don’t be
afraid to dress up for our October General Meeting on the 5th……. Cause I probably won’t!   Continue to
check the website for updates!  Thanks Doug for keeping us up to date!

As always, I would like to send out prayers and speedy recoveries to all our family members that have
been down for health reasons or whatever reasons.  We stand strong with you.  Always Remember our
Veterans that have served in the past and present!  God Bless America – Now and Always!

Respectfully,
Cindy Orrico
President - 2010



CSS News
The Social events for October 2010 are:

Oct 3   11-2p Sunrise Seal Beach - Alzheimer’s fund raiser event
Oct 8,9,10 Wine Cruise through the Paso Wine Country

The Club events for October 2010 are:

Oct 2                      Millennium Glass and Chrome Car Chow
Oct 16                    Vapor Trails Autocross = Lompoc

The other events for October 2010 are:

Oct 23                   Wild West Car Show Apple Valley

Please help us keep our records up to date.
Now you can use the new combined Membership Application/Change of Information form to let us know of

changes and updates to your addresses (postal and email), phone numbers (including cell numbers), Corvette
model(s), etc..

If you have an idea for a Club Outing, Mystery Run, and Caravan to someplace special for lunch, we want to
make it easy for you. Jim Cooper introduced a new Cruise Planning form at the March general meeting; please use
it to organize the details and help us publicize your event.



Corvette Super Sports Local News

CORVETTE SUPER SPORTS –GENERAL MEETING

General Meeting

Birthdays & Anniversaries
Month-by-month list of birthdays and anniversaries celebrated by CSS members.

SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES

Plehn, Gary R                           9/1 Tracy and Linda Sanderson       9/03/88
Girvin, Ginger                          9/3 Cliff and Michelle Owens         9/26
DeBartolomeis, Karen             9/5 Mike and Kathy Baddley 9/30/78
Girvin, Tim                              9/11
Glover, Renita R                      9/13
Camp, Larry Douglas              9/22
Farrell, Larry Gene                  9/25

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES
Ersek, Andrew L 10/22 Joe and Cindy Orrico       10/14/06
Norris, Bud 10/27 Garry and Shirley Jones   10/23/99
Norris, Ed 10/27

August Birthday Celebrations

Corvette Super Sports wishes Barbara Cuccio a Happy Belated Birthday.
Barbara and Tom celebrated with a dinner at Pinncle Peak Steak House in San Dimas. Tom was
disappointed not to be able to wear a tie for this part.

Corvette Super Sports wishes Jan Works a Happy Belated Birthday.
Jan decided to celebrate in Southeast Asia. Ports of call are Taiwan, Vietnam and Cambodia. She
enrolled Pat in a Tai Chi tournement in Taiwan. She can keep an eye on his routine and drink Mint
Juleps. Then they will take a slow boat or fast airplane to Hanoi and stay at the Hilton. After a
cruise up the Mekong, they will trek to Cambodia. I remember SE Asia as hot, humid with dark
rain, and lots of snakes.

Corvette Super Sports wishes Gary Plehn
Gary had a low-key dinner with his brother, Bill and he is thankful to have another birthday. His
grandchildren called from Montana, big sky country. Gary said, "people are more important than
presents." He did get a Sony Walkman to play with.



Corvette Super Sports wishes Ginger Girvin a Happy Birthday.
While Geoff was working, Ginger charged off to Fashion Island to buy herself an appropriate
birthday gift. No luck there and she is pleased that Geof gave her a Kindle wireless reading
device (i.e. an electronic book). The she and Geoff went to Balboa Island for a dinner.

Corvette Super Sports wishes Karen DeBartolomeis a Happy Birthday.
On Sunday, the Friends of Karen Club gathered to party with her. They did some wine tasting in
preparation for a grand dinner at the Red Lobster in Brea. The restaurant was barely able to
accommodate the mob of fans singing Happy Birthday.

Corvette Super Sports wishes Larry Farrell a Happy Birthday.
"Went without," said Larry to describe his birthday. I did not pursue the question further because
going without can mean more than I want to know. Anyhow, he watched football on the TV and
sometime during the game lost $25.

Social Corner
The goal of the social chairman is to post the events for the entire year so that our
membership can plan accordingly.
Social events are defined as a caravan to a place of interest where we can participate in
an adventure and have time to talk with other members about recent Car Show and
Rallies that we have participated in.

The Club event is defined as our club participating in another Corvette Club’s activities
to support their charities.  The following is our annual schedule:

Date Event
Jan    9-10 Milard Filmore’s Birthday Party in laughlin
Jan    23 CSS Banquet, NHRA Museum
Jan    30 Homeland Security Practice at the Prado Range
Feb    6 Valentine Bowling
Feb   20 Homeland Security Practice at the Prado Range
Feb   20-21 Nascar Driver Parade
Mar    6 USS Dewey Commissioning – Seal Beach
Mar   13-14 Wineries, Wildflowers and Camels Julian
Mar   13-14 Palm Springs Low Speed Augocross – Indio Non Sanctioned NCCC
Mar   27 Girvin’s 40th Anniversary Party 1970s theme
Apr   10-11 CSS High Speed Autocross – Pahrump NV.
Apr   11 Corvettes West PC Car Show Rancho Cucumonga
Apr    16-18 Long Beach Grand Prix
Apr   17 Inland Empire Corvette Club Rallye and Funkhana - Yucaipa
Apr    24 K1 Go Kart Grand Prix - Irvine
Apr   25 Victor Valley Vettes PC Car Show - Victorville
May   2 Temecula Valley Corvettes PC Car show Temecula
May   9 Homeland Security Practice at the Prado Range
May   15 California Dreaming PC Car Show  Mission Bay
May   16 Plastic Fantastic PC Car Show San Diego
May   22 Fullerton Airport Centennial Fly & Float Car Show - Fullerton
May   29 Temecula Valley Corvettes Rallye - temecula



May   29-30 Corvette Roulette – Las Vegas NV.
June  6 OC Vettes PC Car show – Huntington Beach
June 25 Bash B4 the Big Bear Bash – Big Bear Shirley Jones
June 25-26 Big Bear Bash
July  10 SOCAL Picnic – VTV Autocross Lompoc – Mullin Auto Museum Santa

Barbara
July  17 Pomona Valley Vettes Rallye Rancho Cucumonga
July  23-30 NCCC Convention West Palm Beach Fl
July  24 Homeland Security Practice at the Prado Range
Aug 7 Mattel and CHP fundraiser
Aug  14 VTV Rally Santa Maria
Aug  22 CSS Car Show – Surf City Garage Huntington Beach
Sep  4 Donna’s Pool Party
Sep   11 Homeland Security Practice at the Prado Range
Sep  25 Cruisin’ for a Cure – Costa Mesa
Sep 24-26 Spring Mountain Raceway  Pahrump NV
Sep 38,39,40th Paso Robles Wine Tasting Cruise, Hearst Castle, Cold Spring Stage Stop
Oct   1-2 Blue Angels Air Show – Miramar MCAS
Oct    2 Millennium Corvettes Car Show
Oct   16 VTV Autocross Lompoc
Oct   23 Wild West PC Car Show – Apple Valley
Nov  TBD Bowling with Turkeys – La Habra
Nov  TBD Oak Glen Pie Run
Nov  TBD La Palma Days Parade
Nov  TBD Homeland Security Practice at the Prado Range
Dec  TBD Christmas Party

Current CSS events can be found at the following URL http://www.corvettesupersports.com

If you have a suggestion for a Corvette Event or a Social Event, please contact Geoff at
GBGirvin@yahoo.com

One suggestion has been dropped into the suggestion box for a cruise to the Calico
Ghost Town with a stop at Peggy Sue’s.  Thanks to Chuck Rosen for this.  We will work
to insert this into the schedule.

While at the Pahrump Banquet on 9/25, Linda and Vicki suggested that we look into a
dinner theater.  Later Art suggested a murder mystery dinner theater where the
audience participates.  Thanks to all of you for your suggestions.

We will work these into the social calendar.

http://www.corvettesupersports.com
mailto:GBGirvin@yahoo.com


Club Events for September

September, or more precisely, Labor Day Weekend, is the annual Dave and Donna’s
pool party.  Even though we missed our dear Dave, Donna felt that Dave would have
wanted us to get together and not break with tradition.   This year, Mark and Cindy
Costello from Thousand Oaks, and Dave Alciatore from Fallbrook were able to come to
the party as you can see in the pictures below



I fully expected to see Dave come out from behind the bushes like he always did.

Pahrump Autocross September 25-26

The turnout for the semi-annual trek to Pahrump by CSS members was held on
September 24-26th this year.  Normally it is 4-6 weeks later when the weather is a bit more
bearable.  This year it was 104 on the track both days.  Now before you all get on the
phone to tell me that that was nuttin, I will save you the time.  It was worse back at home
with temperatures well above what we dealt with at the track.  However, even though it
was hotter at home, I bet none of you who stayed home drove around with the heater on
in your cars to keep the engines cooled down.

The Corvette Track Days were attended by the usual crowd, but we also had some new-
commers this year as well.  Art Huhta came along and took some terrific pictures and
Chuck and Sue rosen came in to watch as well.  The weekend always starts out with a
BBQ in the parking lot at the Best Western In Pahrump and this year was no exception
even with the heat.





This year we even got our own Corvette Chase Car thanks to Chuck
Rosen

We have a saying about Pahrump and that is “What happens in Pahrump stays in
Pahrump and the Pahrump Gazette”.  For more pictures and the real skinny on who did
what at Pahrump, you have 2 choices.  You can go to Pahrump and receive your own
copy of the Pahrump Gazette or you can subscribe to the Pahrump Gazette for a life-time,
onetime fee of $300.



Editor’s Corner

I would like to express my gratitude to all the CSS members who sent me
notes of congratulations about our newsletter winning 2nd place in the NCCC
Newsletter Contest.  The contest judges, 3 from various regions in the US,
looked for a specific content and creativity.

"Under the Radar" achieved national recognition. Truly though, I could not
have done it without all of you. First we owe thanks to Jennifer who
originally wished we could run "Under the Radar" which became our
Newsletter Name. Next we owe thanks to Officer Donnell who graciously
gave up a day off to indulge me in a staged radar stop. We owe thanks to
Ron D and Karen for their part for almost actually getting the ticket on the
back cover when Ron could not find his registration when asked by Donnell.
Finally I need to thank the membership at large for participating in all the
events that you do which gives me ample situations to turn on my fertile
mind as editor. My creativity would be nothing without your candid poses
and comments.

So congrat to all of us

NCCC National News

NCCC Board of Governors meeting minutes can be found at the
following link

http://www.corvettesnccc.org/Meetings.html

National Competition News

NCCC Competition information can be found at the following link

http://www.corvettesnccc.org/Competition.html

http://www.corvettesnccc.org/Meetings.html
http://www.corvettesnccc.org/Competition.html


NCCC Regional News

West Coast Region http://www.ncccwcregion.org/

NCCC West Coast & Northwest Region 2010 Competition Calendar
Refer to NCCC WC Region Web Site and Club Flyers For Additional/Detailed Information

San = Sanctioned, Non-San or ns = Non-Sanctioned, Reg-San = Sanctioned For WC Region
Points Only

(Does not Apply For National Points)
*  In Saction Type Column Indicates Revision Or Addition Of An Event Since Last Revision

Request
Order &
Future

Sanction
Type Date Event WCR Host Club Info / Location

SEP
4 Sat
5 Sun

10 Fri
National NCCC

Meetings St. Louis, MO

11 Sat
National NCCC

Meetings St. Louis, MO
12 Sun

18 Sat
Regional Governors

Meeting Corvettes West
Marie Calendars,

Redlands, CA
19 Sun
25 Sat
26 Sun
OCT

WC-446-xxx 2 Sat Car Show Millennium Corvettes
3 Sun
9 Sat

WC-180-053 16 Sat Low Speed Autocross
Newport Harbor Corvette

Club
Lompoc, CA

WC-180-054 Low Speed Autocross
Newport Harbor Corvette

Club
Lompoc, CA

23rd PC Car show Wild West Corvettes Apple Valley
NOV
6 Sat

7 Sun

12 Fri
National NCCC

Meetings St. Louis, MO

13 Sat
National NCCC

Meetings St. Louis, MO
14 Sun
20 Sat

http://www.ncccwcregion.org/


21 Sun
27 Sat
28 Sun
DEC
4 Sat
5 Sun
11 Sat
12 Sun

The latest NCCC Regional Points standings have just been published by our own
RCD for the West Coast Region, Joe Orrico as follows.  The top 50 in each of the
men’s and women’s divisions are listed below.  As you can see,4 of the top 5 are all
CSS members in the men’s division.

1 326 0014 Ed Norris 279
2 326 0010 Dave Alciatore 273
3 326 0223 Geoff Girvin 229
4 434 0001 Scott Erickson 227
5 326 0055 Joe Orrico 224
6 552 0004 Don Winters 163
7 302 0385 Doug Lyon 138
8 202 0659 Jim Gregorio 127
9 518 0003 Charlie Perry 127
10 326 0255 Larry Farrell 116
11 552 0007 Craig Clark 114
12 326 0216 Mike Baddley 113
13 434 0157 Steve Stevens 90
14 552 0005 Barry Misiuk 89
15 326 0264 Chuck Rosen 88
16 434 0198 Charles Lipscomb 79
17 552 0002 Rocky Jensen 74
18 326 0030 Mark Costello 72
19 326 0294 John Manfred 72
20 500 0018 Dan Hedges 72
21 326 0197 Rick Miller 71
22 447 0213 Samuel Kaufman 64
23 434 0010 Randy Goff 63
24 552 0015 Curtis Richmond 60
25 395 0035 TC McNett 57
26 202 0602 Ken Rees 54
27 326 0185 Bud Norris 51
28 434 0164 Dan Esqueda 51
29 500 0295 Doug Glenore 51
30 434 0149 Kevin Jones 47
31 434 0151 Dave Bratt 47
32 552 0019 Raymond Lee 47



33 202 0281 Roy Hoernke 45
34 326 0256 Gary Plehn 43
35 552 0053 Jim Reid 42
36 202 0551 Carl Corbett 41
37 326 0203 Jim Cooper 41
38 202 0698 Darrell Wood 40
39 434 0180 Del Bender 40
40 202 0524 Robert McVane 39
41 202 0702 Tommy DeGennaro 39
42 202 0894 Thayne Colvin 38
43 326 0225 Sal Cruz 38
44 326 0272 Roger Bacon 38
45 434 0219 Gary Stillwell 37
46 552 0043 Charles Johnson 37
47 202 0335 Carl Hastings 36
48 202 0812 Tom Skaggs 36
49 552 0058 Paul Carlson 36
50 202 0547 Ken Ackeret 35

Women’s top rankings follow:

1 326 0278L Jennifer Spencer 240
2 326 0192L Cindy Orrico 237
3 302 0839L Jackie Brinlee 101
4 434 0179L Ginny Bender 91
5 434 0158L Karen Stevens 87
6 326 0224L Ginger Girvin 84
7 326 0031L Cindy Costello 80
8 395 0004L Judy Winners 78
9 326 0198L Lynn Miller 71

10 552 0003L Julia Jensen 71
11 447 0031L Dorothy McCain 70
12 518 0004L Joan Perry 66
13 326 0265L Sue Rosen 65
14 434 0011L Glenda Goff 63
15 326 0028L Linda Norris 57
16 434 0165L Pat Esqueda 54
17 500 0019L Kathy Hedges 53
18 500 0296L Marilyn Glenore 51
19 552 0016L Sandra Richmond 48
20 434 0150L Deborah Jones 47
21 552 0020L Ruth Lee 47
22 202 0721L Dawn Gregorio 46
23 434 0152L Kimberly Bratt 44
24 434 0002L Nancy Erickson 43
25 434 0181L Celeste Hill 42
26 514 0004L Norma Heeter 41



27 202 0641L Cathy Wilson 39
28 202 0926L Cindy Fuller 39
29 326 0226L Teresa Cruz 38
30 552 0054L Tina Reid 38
31 202 0568L Bonnie Corbett 36
32 326 0152L Vicki Kump 35
33 552 0014L Liz Thompson 35
34 202 0546L Pat Ackeret 34
35 202 0931L Brenda Cavallo 34
36 326 0243L Renita Glover 34
37 500 0125L Diane Sommars 34
38 202 0336L Judy Hastings 33
39 202 0872L Theresa Rees 33
40 414 0010L Marilyn Davis 32
41 507 0111L JoAnn Davis 32
42 552 0044L Patricia Johnson 32
43 340 0372L Pat Schram 31
44 434 0199L Carol Lipscomb 31
45 500 0066L Susie Parmley 31
46 302 0570L Betty Randolph 29
47 500 0377L Ronette Garduno 29
48 552 0036L Tara Maxwell 29
49 514 0029L Chris Roethler 28
50 202 0525L Sally McVane 27

The Club Standings below clearly show that Corvette Super Sports – that all of you – has a
commanding lead over all the rest of the clubs in the region.  Way To Go!

1st 326 Corvette Super Sports 2833
2nd 552 Inland Empire Corvettes 1791

3rd 434
Pomona Valley
Corvette Assoc. 1561

4th 202
Las Vegas Corvette
Assoc. 1128

5th 518 Vapor Trail Vettes 922

6th 500
Corvettes of Temecula
Valley 805

7th 395 Vette's R Us 604
8th 302 Corvettes West 593

9th 340
Palm Springs Corvette
Club 387

10th 514 Corvettes of San Diego 311
11th 507 Victor Valley Vettes 307

12th 180
Newport Harbor
Corvettes 217

13th 447 Corvettes Limited 172
14th 401 The Vette Set 122



15th 325 OC Vettes 115
16th 336 Pacific Coast Corvettes 101
17th 999 Members At Large 91

18th 414
Wild West Corvette
Club 91

19th 566 Elite Corvettes 45
20th 542 Diamond Valley Vettes 6
21st 398 South West Corvettes 6

22nd 549
Family & Friends
Corvettes Club 0

23rd 541 Corvettes Of Choice 0

24th 494
San Diego Corvette
Club 0

25th 483 Tacoma Corvette Club 0

26th 449
High Sierra Corvette
Club 0

27th 446 Millennium Corvettes 0
28th 445 Corvettes Unlimited 0
30th 420 Red Line Corvettes 0

31th 394
Antelope Vally Corvette
Club 0



Consequences


